
 
 

 
 

HALLANDALE BEACH COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY (HBCRA) 

M E M O R A N D U M  
 

DATE: April 14, 2017 

TO: Chair and Board Members of the HBCRA 

FROM: Roger M. Carlton, Executive Director  

SUBJECT: Stanley Foodman Forensic Audit of HBCRA Phase 1 

 

Attached is the Phase 1 Forensic Audit of the Hallandale Beach Community Redevelopment Agency.  Pursuant 
to the approved scope of work (attachment 1), there are many findings based upon extenuating circumstances 
from a wide variety of sources.  
 
The collective findings, should the HBCRA Board determine to authorize Phase II of the forensic review, will be 
a “True-Up” of funds owed by the City to HBCRA and any adjustment for any funds owed by the HBCRA to the 
City. There will also be a determination of the role and responsibility of the HBCRA and City’s external auditors 
in this process.  
 
After consultation with City Attorney Jennifer Merino and HBCRA Attorney Steve Zelkowitz, I have directed all 
staff to forward questions from all sources to me.  This is being done because the legal and financial implications 
of the Phase I report, in conjunction with the Phase II report, are yet to be known and may be significant.  
 
The decision to be made relative to Agenda Item #10.B on the HBCRA Board of Directors Meeting of April 17, 
2017 is whether or not to move forward with Phase II. While we do not have a formal cost estimate from Mr. 
Foodman, a project budget of $50,000 to $100,000 provides a realistic estimate.  
 
Thank you for your understanding of the need for discretion on this matter.  
 

Cc: Hallandale Beach City Commission 
 Jennifer Merino, City Attorney 
 Steven W. Zelkowitz, HBCRA Attorney 
 Senior Staff 
 Department Directors 
 
   
 

 








